
March 24, 2020 

Ridwell 

Justin Gough, Operations and Logistics Manager 

312 W. Republican Street, Unit A 

Seattle, WA 98119 

RE: Determination letter on your proposed move to a new facility located at 1920 Occidental 

Ave S, Unit A, Seattle (SR1429680) 

Dear Mr. Gough: 

Thank you for your email regarding the proposed move to a new facility located at 1920 Occidental Ave 

S, Unit A, Seattle, WA 98134 . Please be advised that notification must be sent to Public Health 30 days 

prior to commencing operation per WAC 173-350-210 Table A(3)(h). Public Health will then have to 

review your permit/permit exemption application and conduct a pre-opening inspection prior to approval 

of the activities at the new location. Since your notification was submitted to Public Health last Saturday 

(03/21/2020) and your proposed start date at the new location is on 03/23/2020, we do not have enough 

time to approve your exemption status at the new facility at this time. 

Please send in a new Notice of Intent (NOI) to Operate under Terms and Conditions for Solid Waste 

Permit Exemption and we will review within the 30 day time period. In the meantime, please stop 

commencing operation at the new location and turn in your applications so that it gets through the formal 

regulatory process . You can still continue to operate at the old facility until appropriate review of your 

application for the new facility is conducted and operations are approved. 

Failure to meet these conditions will limit your business to only non-solid waste items according to WAC 

173-350-021 and may result in permitting requirements or enforcement with civil penalties. 

If you have any questions regarding the regulatory requirements for this facility or need further assistance, 

please contact me at (206) 477-0184 or via e-mail at eayalew@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Eyasu Ayalew, MS, RS 

Health and Environmental Investigator III 

Solid Waste, Rodent and Zoonotic Program 

Environmental Health Services Division 

Public Health-Seattle & King County 

401 5th Avenue, Suite 1100 

Seattle, WA 98104 
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Phone: (206)-477-0184 

Email:  eayalew@kingcounty.gov  

 

cc: Dawn Marie Maurer, Facilities Specialist, Department of Ecology, Northwest Regional Office (via 

email) 

      Yolanda Pon, Solid Waste Program Supervisor, Public Health-Seattle & King County 

      Kathryn McPherson, Solid Waste Enforcement Investigator, Washington Utilites and Transportation 

Commission 

      Ryan Metzger, CEO, Ridwell 
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